
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

AHERA ANNUAL NOTIFICATION REGARDING 
 ASBESTOS CONTAINING BUILDING MATERIALS IN THE  

WILTON-LYNDEBOROUGH COOPERATIVE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

 

To all parents and legal guardians of the children who attend schools under the jurisdiction of the 
Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative School District (District) and to all employees who work in the 
schools and buildings under the jurisdiction of the District. 
 
 
In October 1986, the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) was signed as a law. 
Included in the Act are guidelines for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to establish rules 
regarding asbestos containing building materials (ACBM) in schools.  The final AHERA regulations (rules) 
became effective December 14, 1987.  They are found in the 40 CFR 763 Subpart E 763.80 -763.99 and 
have authority under the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA). 
 
 
In 2016 the Florence Rideout Elementary School addressed its known Asbestos Containing Building 
Material (ACBM).  This material was either removed or encapsulated during the renovation project.   
The latest three year re-inspection was completed in December 2016.  Management will continue to 
adhere to its Operations & Maintenance Program.  As required by law this notification serves as an alert 
to building occupants of that condition. 
 
 
The School Administration Unit (SAU) of the District has available for review and inspection, the 
asbestos management plans for all schools and buildings under the jurisdiction of the District.   
Any person interested in reviewing the plans, should contact the Facilities Manager, Buddy Erb at 
(603) 654-8087 or via email at r.erb@sau63.org.  Copies are available for a fee. 
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